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I. CALL MEETING TO ORDER:   

 
The meeting was called to order at approximately 10:05 a.m. by the LEPC Chairman Harold 
Lovejoy. Those in attendance introduced themselves. 
 

II. ATTENDANCE:   
 
See attached list. 
 

III. CITIZENS TO BE HEARD:   
 
None. 
 

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 
Minutes of the August 11, 2017 meeting were distributed to attendees for review.  A motion was 
made by Walt Daugherty to accept the meeting’s minutes as written with minor changes; the 
motion was seconded by Damon Shodrock.  Motion was approved.    
 

V. FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 
John Hageman reported on the financial statement he created using a bank statement ending 
August 24, 2017.  A copy of the full financial report was emailed out and is attached.  To 
summarize September’s statement, there was approximately $41 in interest/dividends income; 
one contribution from Flint Hills/Koch for $3,000.00; and two checks written for almost $317. 
The current balance $52,859.92.   
 
There is an upcoming contribution of $1500 from HEB to the Bexar LEPC. The contribution should 
be received soon and included on next month’s statement.  
 

VI. PRESENTATION: 
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Chairman Lovejoy presented sponsor awards to representatives from the following companies: 
• Bexar Metro 911 
• Flint Hills Resources / Koch 
• HEB 
• NuStar Energy 
• SWRI 

 
VII. OLD BUSINESS:   

 
TCEQ LEPC Grant status - Chairman Lovejoy advised that the community outreach trailer is 
complete and waiting for delivery. William Johnston noted that BCOEM has received all the 
hazmat suits. This concludes this year’s LEPC grant, and Chairman Lovejoy anticipates 
participating in next years TCEQ grant application process as well. 
 

VIII. COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
 
a. HazMat Watchdog Committee:  (Mike Parsons, William Johnston, Patrick Lewis, Emily 

Thompson, Ronnie Hernandez) 
 
William Johnston, BCOEM, advised:  

• August 15, 2017 there was a report of an unknown odor along 281S near Hue Road. It 
was most likely due to cleanup at a location that had a structure fire the previous day. 

• August 18, 2017 there was a white powder call downtown at the Paul Elizondo Tower. 
SAFD Hazmat also responded. A letter was sent to the District Clerk’s Office that had a 
white substance in it.  Letter was sent from a person that was incarcerated and turned 
out to be non-threatening but had particulates that could be explosive.   

• August 21, 2017 an 18-wheeler on private property in the Bexar-Bulverde area, turned 
over and spilled 25-gallons of fuel out of its saddle tank. The property owner 
remediated spill.  

• August 21, 2017 there was a fuel spill at SW Loop 410 and Somerset Road. No RP on 
location, and TxDOT remediated.  

• August 24, 2017 a motor vehicle accident had a ruptured saddle tank release near 
Alamo Ranch area. RP was on site and after lots of convincing, finally remediated the 
site.  
An additional substance was noticed upstream during rain event making streets slick, 
and Bexar County Public Works was called to assist with clean-up. 

   
Ronnie Hernandez, SARA advised on the train derailment that occurred last month. Coal 
remains in one of the unnamed tributaries, and SARA is trying to work with UP to get it 
cleaned up. Josh Carrillo mentioned that UP is working with Calumet to get site cleaned up.  

 
 
b. Training Committee:  (Walt Daugherty, Patrick Lewis, William Johnston) 
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Walt Daugherty announced that he has closed out the documentation for the A&M municipal 
fire school, and information was taken to Bexar Metro 911 yesterday. He anticipates a check 
to be provided to the LEPC next week. The fire departments who had participation in the 
training will receive reimbursement soon. 
 
Patrick Lewis advised that he had received a few requests for the 2017 HOTZONE Conference, 
but now there is a chance the conference will be cancelled. Patrick will move forward with 
plans while awaiting conference status.  
 

c. Facility Operator Liaison Committee (RMP/Tier II): (Willie Davis, William Johnston, Steve Diaz) 
 

Chairman Lovejoy noted that he received the disk with 2016 Tier 2 info on it, and see him if 
you are interested in the information.  
  

d. Exercise Committee:  (Roger Pollock, Willie Davis) 
 

None. 
 

e. Membership Committee:  (Willie Davis, Kyle Coleman) 
 

None. 
 
f. LEPC Website:  (Henry Gonzalez, Chair)  
 

None. 
 
g. THIRA Annex Q:   (Jeff Dean, Chair) 
 

Jeff Dean, SAOEM, advised on a trip he took to Philadelphia where he served on a national 
committee that reviewed the THIRA and how FEMA is going to move forward with 
modifications.  There is an interest in combining the Hazard Mitigation Plan and THIRA.   
  

h. Community Outreach Committee:  (Damon Shodrock, Chair) 
 

Chairman Lovejoy advised that he received an email from Lizette Villarreal saying that she is 
leaving the poison the center and can longer be a subcommittee chair. Damon Shodrock has 
volunteered to accept the role of committee chair of Community Outreach.  
 
Damon Shodrock announced that there will be a LEPC booth at the SAFD Regional Health and 
Safety Fair on October 21, 2017 at the Wonderland Mall of the Americas. Event Flyer 
information was handed out. 
 
Miguel Falcon provided handouts on the following:  

• 2017 Citizen Preparedness Workshop on September 23, 2017; 
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• CERT Training beginning October 4, 2017; 
• American Red Cross - Sound the Alarm on October 14, 2017; and 
• DAV 5K on November 4, 2017. 

 
IX. NEW BUSINESS: 

 
None. 
 

X. ANNOUNCEMENTS:  
 
Larry Trevino announced that he is retiring from the City of San Antonio at the end of the month. 
He introduced his replacement, Patrick Cepeda, during the meeting. 
 
Jeff Dean, SAOEM noted that the 2017 Citizen Preparedness Workshop on September 23rd may 
be postponed due to conflicts with demobilization of the EOC. 
 
Damon Shodrock reminded everyone about the Tower of Americas Climb on September 11, 
2017. 
 

XI. ADJOURNMENT:   
 
The meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:45 a.m.  The next LEPC meeting is scheduled for 
Friday, October 13, 2017 at the Southwest Research Institute (SWRI) starting at 10:00 a.m.  



 

BEXAR COUNTY LEPC FINANCIAL STATEMENT  

SUMMARY OF MONTHLY OPERATIONS* 

Starting Balances 
Savings                                     $ 7,938.22 
Checking                                 $ 17,197.83 
3 Year Cert. of Deposit            $ 25,000.00 

$ 50,136.05 

CONTRIBUTIONS/ 
Reimbursements 

Flint Hills, Koch Comp.            $ 3,0000.00 +$ 3,0000.00 

Dividends and Interest 
Savings                                            $ 0.00 
Checking                                          $ 1.52 
CD Monthly Interest                       $ 39.26 

+$ 40.78 

Checks and Fees 
Check # 398 to W. Johnston          $ 34.21 
Check # 399, Sponsor Plaques     282.70 

-$ 316.91 

Transfers, etc. None                                                $ 0.00 $ 0.00 

New Balances 
Savings                                     $ 7,938.22 
Checking                                 $ 19,882.44 
2 Year Cert. of Deposit            $ 25,039.26 

$ 52.859.92 

*Bank statement ending August 24, 2017 

PROJECTED INCOME AND EXPENSES 

Planned Assets HEB Contribution                            $ 1,500.00 +$ 1,500.00 

Planned Liabilities None                                                      $ 0.00 $ 0.00 

Transfers, etc. None                                                      $ 0.00 $ 0.00 

Projected Balances 
Savings                                           $ 7,938.22 
Checking                                      $ 21,382.44 
3 Year Cert. of Deposit                 $ 25,039.26 

 

 

$ 54,359.92 

Submitted by: 
 
John P. Hageman, 
LEPC Treasurer 

Signature: 

 
 

Date: 
 
September 8, 2017 
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